
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 4, 2011 
 

Present:    John J. Strasser, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen’s Office will be closed on April 12
th

 & 14
th

 and the Selectmen will not 

meet on April 18
th

. 

 

The Municipal Law Update has been rescheduled to April 25
th

 at 6:00pm. 

 

Chief Wentworth met with the board to update them on Police Department business. 

 

The Selectmen confirmed the date of July 4, 2012 for the 50
th

 Anniversary celebration for 

the Town of Sugar Hill.  Rose Ellms will work with the board to form a committee for 

the celebration. 

 

The Selectmen received the Sales Ratio Survey for 2010 as completed by the Department 

of Revenue. 

 

The Selectmen would like Attorney Waugh to complete the Site Plan Review. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from Attorney Fulton in regard to a tax appeal 

in Grafton Superior Court that the Town won. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 28, 2011, seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 PM, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. Motion passed. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, 

April 11, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 


